                      Cane River Waterway Commission

                                                Minutes
                                        November 15, 2016  

There was a regular meeting of the Cane River Waterway Commission held at 6:00 p.m., on November 15, 2016 at 244 Cedar Bend, Natchez, Louisiana.

The meeting was called to order and roll was called, the following members being present: Mr. Rhodes, Mrs. Vienne, Mr. Paige, Mr. Methvin, and Mr. Wiggins.

Also present were Patrol Persons Betty Fuller and Glynn Fuller and attorney Tommy Murchison.

Present as guests of the commission were Charles Carruth, Charlie Greer, and Thomas Burkheimer. 

The minutes of the October 18, 2016 meeting of the commission were presented.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion. Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Wiggins, and unanimous vote, the Commission approved the minutes of the October 18, 2016 meeting, as written.  

               Mrs. Fuller provided the treasurer’s report.  Mrs. Fuller further provided financials and invoices from Charles Carruth $12,000.00 & $27,000.00, Soil & Conversation $12,500.00, and Altec $8,098.80.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Wiggins, and unanimous vote the Commission approved the financial report and payment of bills, further authorizing the removal of Direct TV services at the Facility.

               Mrs. Fuller advised the commission that the contractor has requested a color scheme for the metal roof at the pump station.  After discussion the commission authorized Mrs. Fuller to advise the contractor that the commission would like roof color to be charcoal.  

               Mrs. Fuller presented gas, mileage, and activity logs for the period from October 17 – November 14, 2016, for the review of the Commission.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mr. Wiggins, seconded by Mrs. Vienne, and unanimous vote the Commission approved the logs for the period from October 17 – November 17, 2016.  

             Mrs. Fuller advised the commission that Altec submitted its report in an electronic format.  She was advised that if the commission wanted the paper booklet report that it has received in the past there would be an additional fee.  She also reported that they would begin charging to attend Commission meetings.   The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mr. Paige, seconded by Mrs. Vienne, and unanimous vote the commission eliminated the 2016 fall sampling, and further authorized Mrs. Fuller to search for alternative companies to provide water testing. 

             The Commission requested research for a new vehicle with an expenditure not to exceed $30,000.00.

             Mrs. Fuller advised the commission that the Shoreline Recovery –Trees Phase III & IV project have been completed.  She advised the commission that there was only one quote for Phase V.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Paige, and unanimous vote the commission approved a quote from Charles Carruth in the amount $23,000.00 for Phase V. 

             Mrs. Fuller presented the water safety report. She provided safety and candy items for the Witch Way to Main Street project.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Methvin, and unanimous vote the Commission approved the October 17 – November 14, 2016 expenditure report. 


Mr. Fuller presented the Lake Safety Patrol report.  Current lake level is 97.4 MSL.  The Cane River Patrol received two complaints, and issued two building permits.  Louisiana Wildlife and Fisheries reported that there were no citations issued on the lake the previous month.  Sheriff’s offices issued no citations and made no arrests.  

               Upon Motion by Mr. Methvin, Seconded by Mrs. Vienne, and unanimous vote the commission went into Executive Session at 7:30 pm with a five-minute recess to discuss employees/members.  The commission exited Executive Session at 10:00 pm.


There being no further business to come before the Board, upon motion by Mr. Methvin, seconded by Mr. Paige, and unanimous vote the meeting was adjourned. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:   Betty Fuller  Date Approved:  December 06, 2016 
